

Amblecote Primary School

Head Teacher: Mrs A Mason Amblecote Primary School School Drive Amblecote Stourbridge West Midlands DY8 4DO

> Tel: 01384 818335 Fax: 01384 818336

> > March 18th 2016

Dear Parents/Guardians,

As you are aware Mr Kendrick has been covering the maternity leave of Miss Careless since September 2015.

Miss Careless will be returning to school after the Easter holidays, on Monday April 11th. Therefore Mr Kendrick will no longer be the class teacher in 1K, Miss Careless will. However, Mr Kendrick will remain in school supporting the learning in KS1 and continuing to work in Reception class on Fridays.

The children will have met Miss Careless, on a number of occasions, before the Easter holidays, and she will have spoken at length to Mr Kendrick about the children and their learning, so the transition will be seamless for the children. Mrs Masters will continue to teach in 1K on Fridays.

On the morning of Wednesday 13th April you are all invited to pop in and meet Miss Careless between 9.05 till 9.20am, to ask any questions, introduce yourself or just to put a face to a name. Your children will be in Assembly.

Sadly, I have to inform you that Miss Bradbury will be leaving us at Easter because she has got a promotion to a school in Sandwell. Miss Bradbury has worked very hard supporting the children in 1K and she will be greatly missed by the children and the staff, but we all wish her the very best as she moves on with her career. Mrs Jones and Mrs Pope will continue to support the learning in 1K with Miss Careless.

In the meantime, if you have any queries about your child's learning please don't hesitate to ask. You were all told how well your child is doing at Parents Evening and you know how you can support them with their future development.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A. Mason.